


Warrior Strong Workout Manual - Phase I

Hey man!

Welcome to Phase I of the Warrior Strong System! 

Over the next 12 weeks you’ll use this workout manual to get in “Super Soldier” 
shape — achieve total body strength, ninja-like muscle control, and unlock com-
bat-ready endurance. You’ll also build an ultra fit metabolically dominant “Ma-
rine Body” that turns heads, upgrades energy and floods you with confidence. 

Each phase of Warrior Strong is 4 weeks long, but you’ll start seeing results 
beginning day 1 — and they’ll only get better from there. All you need to do is 
follow exactly what I’ve laid out in the program (using intensity control sub-
stitutions where you need to), give it your all, reach out to me if you have any 
questions and at the end of the 12-weeks you’ll have a far more sculpted and 
capable physique. You may even look like a real life Captain America by then.

The training inside this system is the best type of training to prepare yourself 
for dangerous or emergency situations like a car wreck, water rescue (canoe 
overturn, assisting drowning person, flood waters, etc.), bar fight, mugging, 
home invasion, dog attack, slip and fall, personal protection for you or your 
family and so many more real world situations. 

Warrior Strong makes extensive use of functional, lactic acid, and endurance 
training techniques — which are all incorporated into our military’s exercises 
and overall training regiments to become “complete” metabolic warriors.

WELCOME TO THE WARRIOR STRONG SYSTEM
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Phase I: (Functional Training Phase) “Basic Training” or “Boot Camp” 

Functional training improves strength and stability across a variety of move-
ments. It helps protect your joints and makes your muscles more resistant to 
common injuries like strains. We use functional training to adapt or develop 
exercises that’ll help you perform day-to-day activities more easily and without 
injuries. It also improves your body’s ability to work efficiently as one unit by 
boosting coordination, balance, and body awareness.

Functional training also serves to build and maintain our body’s propriocep-
tors. Proprioceptors are sensory receptors in muscles, joint capsules and sur-
rounding tissues that signal information to the central nervous system about 
position and movement of body parts — and this of course affects balance, 
equilibrium, and agility. They sense how much tension a muscle is exerting and 
what it needs to complete a movement with the appropriate amount of energy. 
This becomes even more important as we get older, as our proprioceptors de-
generate with age. 

In addition, proprioception allows the body to perform simultaneous actions 
without stopping to think about each one separately. It’s necessary for pre-
cise and fluid movements, which makes it essential to athletes and non-ath-
letes alike. Proprioception relies on the relationship between the body’s central 
nervous system and certain soft tissues, including muscles, tendons, and liga-
ments. 

There is evidence that proprioception deteriorates with age. However, regular 
physical activity seems to be a beneficial strategy to preserve proprioception 
and prevent falls among older people. Studies have demonstrated that regular 
physical activity can attenuate age-related decline in proprioception. As the old 
saying goes: Use it or lose it. 

Finally, the Marines like to use the concept of crawl/walk/run to describe how 
they train their recruits. We will also rely heavily on this concept throughout 

WHAT TO EXPECT IN THIS PHASE OF THE
WARRIOR STRONG SYSTEM 
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the 3 phases. Phase I is considered the “crawl” stage of my military training 
program. We will focus on basic compound movements that are used by US 
military forces. I keep the exercises relatively simple but still challenging. This 
prepares your mind, muscles, and endurance for the next phases. It also acti-
vates and strengthens your mind to muscle neuro-muscular connections. This 
will be critical for moving on to Phases II and III.

So what do you say? 

Ready to get started? 
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Concepts for Phase 1: Introduction of Funcitional training, which greatly im-
proves strength and stability across a variety of movements. This makes your 
joints better protected and muscles more resistant to common injuries like 
strains. Functional training improves your body’s ability to work efficiently as 
one unit. It also improves coordination, balance, and body awareness, which 
will help you avoid unnecessary injuries.

Functional training also serves to build and maintain our body’s propriocep-
tors. Proprioceptors are sensory receptors in muscles, join capsules and sur-
rounding tissues, that signal information to the central nervous system about 
position and movement of body parts, and this of course affects balance, 
equilibrium, and agility.

*Pushups - Determine YOUR 1 set max number of standard pushups without 
stopping or resting. This is called your PR (personal record). YOUR PR will be 
used to calculate YOUR number of reps per set throughout the course of this 
program. You will need to retest yourself from time to time as you get stronger 
and are able to do more pushups.

Rest: Rest for ~ 60 sec. between “normal” sets. Take no rest between exer-
cises when doing circuit training. Rest ~ 2-3 min. after each complete circuit.

Fitness Adjustment: Be sure to adjust the number of reps (and/or sets) called 
for in each exercise to challenge YOUR current fitness level. You should be 
within 2-3 reps of failure at the end of each set (excluding pushups).

*Sets: In weeks 1-2 of this phase do the prescribed number of sets as written. 
During weeks 3-4, add 1 extra set to every exercise.

Daily Workout Times: Each day’s workout should take approximately 40-50 
minutes to complete - not including warmup.

PHASE 1: “BASIC TRAINING”
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MON. (UPPER BODY CENTERED) REPS X SETS*

*PUSHUP - STANDARD .4(PR) x 3

CROSS OVER SITUPS (FEET UNDER SANDBAG) 20 x 3

DIPS - ON TIRE 10 x 3

SANDBAG CURLS 10 x 3

SANDBAG ROPE PULL (SEATED) 100' x 3

BATTLE ROPE (ALTERNATING WAVES) 40 x 3

CIRCUIT (ALL EXER. IN ORDER WITH MINIMUM REST) 1 CIRCUIT

TUES. (LOWER BODY CENTERED) REPS X SETS*

CONE DRILL #1 x 3

SANDBAG BACK SQUATS 20 x 3

SANDBAG GLUTE BRIDGES 30 x 3

CONE DRILL #2 x 3

SANDBAG LUNGES 20 x 3

CIRCUIT (ALL EXER. IN ORDER WITH MINIMUM REST) 1 CIRCUIT

WED. (REST DAY)
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THUR. (UPPER BODY CENTERED) REPS X SETS*

SANDBAG BENT OVER ROWS 20 x 3

V-CRUNCH WITH PIPE 10 x 3

SANDBAG SHOULDER PRESS 10 x 3

*PUSHUP - HANDS ON TIRE .4(PR) x 3

SANDBAG ROPE PULL (STANDING) 100' x 3

BATTLE ROPE (2 ARM SLAMS) 30 x 3

CIRCUIT (ALL EXER. IN ORDER WITH MINIMUM REST) 1 CIRCUIT

FRI. (LOWER BODY CENTERED) REPS X SETS*

CONE DRILL #1 x 3

SANDBAG THRUSTERS 20 x 3

SANDBAG STIFF LEG DEADLIFT 20 x 3

CONE DRILL #3 x 3

SANDBAG FRONT SQUATS 20 x 3

CIRCUIT (ALL EXER. IN ORDER WITH MINIMUM REST) 1 CIRCUIT
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There you have it — Phase I of the Warrior Strong Workout Manual.

You can rest assured that if you follow everything inside this workout manual, 
you’ll achieve a head-turning physique that was once reserved for elite military. 
But after completing this program, you’ll be able to strut across the beach with 
lean muscle, confidence, and deeper self-respect because you’ve done what 
very few men are willing to do… 

Put yourself through a military-grade training protocol that pushes the limits. 

If you have any questions about the program, don’t hesitate to comment in the 
Anabolic Tribe Facebook Group. 

And before you go, I want to say thanks again for purchasing Warrior Strong. 
We’ve already donated $5 to Hope For The Warriors on your behalf. Your support 
goes a long way to help combat wounded service members, their families, and 
the families of those killed in action. 

Again, I know you’re going to have an amazing experience with the Warrior 
Strong System and I can’t wait to hear about your results!

- Coach Mark

CONCLUSION
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/liveanabolic/

